
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

June 13, 2017 
Minutes 

 
 

Those in attendance: 
 
Audrey Turner, Mayor 
Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 
Mike Ivie, Council Post 3 
Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 
PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 
Josh Ivey, Police Chief 
Joe Davidson, Building Official 
Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 
 
Those Absent: Lisa Turner 
 
     The Town Officials conducted a work session at 6:30pm to discuss on going 
projects of signs,  potential properties, park and the festival.  Officials then went 
into the regular council meeting on June 13, 2017.   The meeting  was called to order 
by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was delivered by Joe Davidson. 
 
     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman PJ 
Huggins made a motion to approve the agenda. Councilman Mike Ivie seconded the 
motion.                                                                                                  Approved by all.                
                                                                                                                 
     The minutes of the May 9, 2017  meeting were presented for approval.  Pro-Tem 
Carolyn Cabe made a motion to accept the minutes.  Councilman Eddie Palmer 
seconded the motion.                                                                          Approved by all.                                                                             
         
New Business: 
      The first item under New Business was Servline.   Councilman Mike Ivie made a 
motion to table this matter.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.                                                                         
                                                                                                              Approved by all. 
     Ideas of new Town signs were discussed next. 
                            
     Following this was the Kubota tractor quote. The offer is for a 60” Zero Turn 
lawn mower at $12895 with the trade in allowance of $5000 for our old mower, 
leaving the cost at $7895. Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to purchase.  
Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe  seconded the motion.                                Approved by all. 
 
     Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to purchase property at 236 S. Grant 
Street.    Councilman Mike Ivie seconded the motion.                   Approved by all.                                      
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Old Business: 
     Mayor Turner informed the Council that the owners of property at 3895 
Gainesville Highway decided to lease instead of selling.                
 
 
 Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 
     Chief Josh Ivey explained the monthly totals for the police department. 
     Mayor Turner presented the Water Withdrawal Permit for Tallulah Falls that she 
signed off on for the Council to view. 
     Councilwoman PJ Huggins stated that Wynn Shoals Road is still being tagged by 
a gang. 
     Mayor Turner informed the Council that Mr. Burton with the audit replied that 
the accruals were perfect this year. 
      
    
Public comments:  None 
     
       Pro-Tem Carolyn Cabe made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman 
Eddie Palmer  seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 pm.                                                    
                                                                                                            Approved by all. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
 
Penny Rogers  
Town Clerk 
 
 


